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	Minutes
	Date FEBRUARY 22, 2023
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Emily Brown, Acting Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Dave Bourne, Emily Brown,  Justin Day, Ian Dunn, Jeff Fogal, Pat Forbes,  Cris Lapointe, Kyle Mellor, John Mellor, Kara Scott, Kevin Taylor, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets: Jerry Bernardo, Harry Chadwick, Paul Douglass, Chuck Ewart, Kelly Lane, Linda Lauzon, Matt Madere, Amanda Madere, Don McGugan, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Tim Turner, Mike Vansickle


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #230222-001

“That the Minutes from February 7, 2023 be accepted as presented.” (J. Mellor/Fogal)
Carried


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

No bills



	REP VICE-CHAIR

	· Written report provided by Harry Chadwick.
· OHF is putting together the final processes and procedures for Spring tryouts.

· U8, U9 and U18 tryouts will still take place in the fall.

· Focus groups were held on February 8 and February 13.  Four members from the Alliance attended including SHA Chair Paul Walsh.

· Discussions included working through some of the issues related to the requirements of the player Pathways.  It was noted that the Associations can run fall tryouts if they wish as there is no requirement to schedule these for the Spring.  Prep skates need to be offered as per the Pathway.

· This requirement was left over from when players would be off all summer prior to fall tryouts.

· OHF and Alliance indicated prep skates still need to take place, but how this happens can be determined at the Association level.  These prep skates can start as early as March 8.

· Final regulations will be agreed upon at the February 25th OHF meeting.  Some of the items above will also go to tonight’s Rep Council meeting.

· Our Association regular season ends on March 12.



	RECREATIONAL VICE-CHAIR
	FIRST SHIFT APPLICATION:

MOTION #230222-002
“That SHA approve the submission of a First Shift Application supporting 45 players for the 2023-2024 season.” (K. Taylor/J. Mellor)
Carried
· If successful with the application, children aged 6-10 who have never registered through an Association are eligible to apply for one of these 45 spots.

· Registration would be handled through First Shift.

· SHA provides ice times but has no other involvement managing this program.

· Players have access to 6 hours of ice time and start up equipment at no fee to their family.  The follow up program is 8 weeks in length and how that is run/costed out is up to SHA.

· The 6-week program would run December-January.  The follow up 8-week program would run February-March.  Families would be required to pay for ice time for the 8-week program (estimated at $250/player).

· Based on prior years, it is anticipated that 1/3 of these players won’t return for a second season of hockey.  The program is a recruitment tool targeting non-traditional hockey families where it wouldn’t be accessible to them due to the associated costs.

· The application closes March 15.

· Rec Vice-Chair would be responsible for its submission ahead of that date.

· This program includes player insurance via the City ice rental costs using City insurance.

· All instructors are Hockey Canada approved.

EXHIBITION GAME:

· Two U13 teams were invited to play Mooretown.  One of our teams would like to reciprocate the offer and let the teams play on SHA ice at some point.

MOTION #230222-003
“That SHA cover the cost of 1 hour of ice time, timekeepers and two refs for an Exhibition game between SHA and Mooretown U13 teams.” (K. Taylor/L. Smith-Taylor)
Carried



	ICE DIRECTOR

	· No report.


	RECREATIONAL LEAGUE EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR

	VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION:
· Reminders through email have been sent out to all conveners in Rep and Rec leagues requesting they continue to forward Coach and Manager of the Year nominations to Emily Brown.

· Deadline to submit for each division is March 10 to ensure there is enough time to prepare for our Volunteer Appreciation Night.

· Volunteer of the Year nominations are to go to Barb Walsh and Wayne Scarrow also with the March 10 deadline.

· There was discussion about reviving the U11 award assigned to a Rec League player that best exemplifies good sportsmanship qualities, is coachable etc.  John Mellor will forward more information to Rec League Equipment Director.


	NEW BUSINESS
	SHA OFFICE MOVE:
· The deadline to clear out all material is unknown, but work has begun to move files from the office.

· The Hall of Fame also needs to be emptied prior to construction beginning to reinforce the second floor.

SCREENING DOCUMENTS:

· All screening documents need to be completed for all bench staff prior to March 1st.  As of today, 33 Rec bench staff have outstanding documents – either CRC’s or re-confirmation forms.  Chair has contacted all of the Directors and will send another reminder.

· Rep rosters were locked on December 1st.  Rec rosters had until January 1st but there are still outstanding issues.  Rosters need to be submitted before Chair can follow up on missing CRC’s. Different tactics will be used next season to complete the requirements sooner.

· It is thought that the Spring tryouts for Rec will provide an opportunity to get that training and paperwork in place before they step onto the ice in the fall.

· The COD is an Alliance form and currently needs to be filled out by hand.  Jeff Fogal offered to see if he can turn this form into a fillable PDF.

BOARD ELECTIONS:

· Board Positions for 2023/24 season that are up for Election at the Annual General Meeting are as follows.  Current Board Members are asked to email Wayne Scarrow or Paul Walsh with their intention to put their name forward or step away from their current position.  This includes all of the Director at Large positions.  We will need to get a list of the vacant positions up on the SHA web soon to look for new Directors as required.  The deadline is to be determined.
POSITION

CURRENT MEMBER

First Vice Chair

Paul Douglass
Vice Chair Recreational League

Kevin Taylor
Director Recreational League – U15

Michael VanSickle
Director Recreational League – U11

Patrick Forbes
Director Recreational League – U6/U7

Justin Day
Director A/AA Representative Teams

Matt Madere
Development/Skills Director

Vacant
Ice Director/Scheduler

Linda Lauzon
Recreational League Tournament Director

Jeff Fogal
Sponsorship Director – Recreational League

Jerry Bernardo
Recreational League Referee Director
Ian Dunn
Recreational League Communications Director

Kara Scott
Web Site Director

Amanda Madere
Equipment Director Representative Teams

Tom Babcock
2023/24 BOARD POSITIONS FOR TWO YEAR APPOINTMENT

CURRENT MEMBER

Treasurer

Ted Pendle

2023/24 BOARD POSITIONS FOR ONE YEAR APPOINTMENT

CURRENT MEMBER

Director at Large

Tim Turner

Director at Large

Cris LaPointe

Director at Large

Don McGugan

Clinics Director

VACANT

Director of Fundraising

Bonny Marcy

Alliance Rep Council

Harry Chadwick

Alliance Rec Council

Kevin Taylor

NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is Tuesday, March 7 2023 at 7:00 pm at Clearwater Arena.  Please note that the March 21 meeting will occur at PASA.



	adjournment


	MOTION #230222-004
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Mellor)
Carried


Paul Walsh                  





Emily Brown
Chair                      


             


Acting Secretary
